Dr. David W. Deerfield II

Assistant Director, Biomedical Initiative

4400 Fifth Avenue

Pittsburgh, PA  15213

Dear professor Deerfield:

I am hereby expressing my strongest support to the proposal to NIH "Assisting Bioinformatics Efforts at Minority Schools", a proposal that is expected to significantly help our faculty of the College of Engineering of UPRM in his efforts for developing world class programs in Bioinformatics. 

This initiative is perfectly aligned with efforts currently being conducted in the College of Engineering to establish graduate programs in environmental and life sciences. Success in this initiative will leverage these efforts and reinforce our contribution to the growth of interdisciplinary programs across the system. It will also be the right response to an increasing demand for studies in bioinformatics and computational molecular biology that our College is facing nowadays.

I take this opportunity to nominate Dr. Jaime Ramirez-Vick as our liaison for the PSC-UPRM partnership agreement associated to this proposal. Dr. Ramirez-Vick is a leader in the development of bioengineering curricula and an accomplished researcher in bioinformatics.

I am seriously committed to facilitate all the resources that might be required for the success of this initiative. I am very confident in the capacity of the leaders in this initiative, Dr. Bienvenido Velez and Dr. Jaime Seguel, and the enthusiasm and energy of their colleagues in the computing faculty of the College of Engineering to take advantage of this wonderful opportunity of growth for our College.

Sincerely,

Ramon E. Vasquez

Dean

College of Engineering

University of Puerto Rico at Mayagüez
